
 
14.09.2020 Henfynyw Community Council 

Minutes of Henfynyw Community Council meeting 

held by Zoom System on                            

14th September 2020 at 7.30 pm 
 

Present: 

Councillors Gerallt Davies (Chair), Ruby Williams, Carys Morgan and 

Wyn Evans. 

 

Also present:  

Our County Councillor Marc Davies and the Clerk. 

 

Apologies:  

Councillors Garym Roberts, Wyn Jones, Eiddwen Merritt,          

Jocelyn Andrew and Barry Owen.  

 

Disclosure of personal and prejudicial interests: 

None. 

 

Confirmation of last month’s meeting:  

It was resolved to approve the minutes of the meeting held in July 

and they were signed as being correct by the Chairman. 

 

Matters arising from the meeting: 

The Clerk mentioned that she had contacted our Member of the 

Senedd for Ceredigion, Elin Jones and she said that she’s going to 

look into the matter regarding residents still not having Broadband in 

the community. 

 

Planning matters: 
None. 



 
14.09.2020 Henfynyw Community Council 

Letter regarding Broadband: 
A letter was received from Elin Jones M.S. and Ben Lake M.P. giving 
information that there is now a Government funding available for 
residents and businesses to upgrade their broadband connection. 
The letter can be seen on Dryslwyn Petrol Station notice board and 
on Henfynyw Community Council website. 
Any Other Business which requires urgent attention: 

County Councillor Marc Davies stated that the second phase of 

placing the pavement down on Rhiwgoch had been completed and 

that the third and last phase would commence once funding was 

available. 

Cllr. Carys Morgan mentioned of a Plan to Learn Welsh was available; 

this is connected to the National Eisteddfod 2021 in Tregaron. It 

invites people to have online classes for free and also paired with a 

fluent speaker for practice and support. 

 

The meeting finished at 8.05. 
 
The next meeting will be on the 13th of October. 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


